
PUBLIC NOTICE 

ADMISSION INTO BAMS COURSE STARTING IN 2017-2018  

At Kunwar Shekhar Vijendra Ayurved Medical College and Research Institute 

- a constituent department of Ayurved, Shobhit University, Gangoh (Saharanpur)  

 

This is to inform members of the general public and students that the admissions in BAMS for the batch 

starting in the year 2017-18 in the university Department of Ayurved, namely, Kunwar Shekhar Vijendra 

Ayurved Medical College and Research Institute, Shobhit University Gangoh, have been done with the 

university entrance exams conducted in accordance with rule 29 of the Act of Uttar Pradesh Shobhit 

University Act 2011 (UP Act no 3 of 2012); and under the  provision of 100 seats  for the batch starting in 

2017-18, allocated by the Central Council of Indian Medicine, Ministry of AYUSH, Govt. of India , vide 

their letter F.No.R-12011/28/2013-EP (IM-1) for 2017-18 dated 04-08-2017. 

Let no student be misguided on the facts anyway different from those provided above.  

However, after the admissions in our university department (KSVAMCRI) had already taken place, the 

university received a communication from Dept of AYUSH, Govt of UP. This letter states that except for 

two Universities in UP (AMU and BHU), all the institutes and colleges in UP running a degree course in 

AYUSH subjects should follow a centralized system of admission with an admission exam. In this regard 

please know our university’s position as given hereunder:- 

University Administration is in communication with Department of AYUSH, UP Government to convey 

that Shobhit University, Gangoh had admitted its BAMS students in 2017-18 before their letter, in the 

same manner as BHU and AMU, which have been considered independent of the centralized counseling 

of AYUSH dept of UP Govt, and which have admitted their BAMS/BUMS students as per admission 

clause of their respective university Act.  Hence what applies on those two universities in UP, in this 

context, also applies on Shobhit University, Gangoh.  Let it also be known that, to be more particular, the 

notification from the UP government appertains inclusion of `institutes’ and independent but affiliated 

Ayurved/ Unani `colleges’ and not the universities; and Shobhit University, Gangoh too is a State 

University.  

So, let there be no doubt of any nature among the students and members of general public on the validity 

of admission in BAMS this year in the university.  

-sd- 

Registrar 

Shobhit University Gangoh 


